February 5, 2013

The Honorable Pete Higgins, Chair

House Health and Social Services Committee
Alaska State House of Representatives

State Capitol, Room 106

Juneau, AK 99801

Re:  HB 88: Intellectual and Developmental Disability

ANCHORAGE Dear Chair Higgins:
3330 Arctic Boulevard
Suite 103 The Disability Law Center of Alaska provides legal advocacy services to
Anchorage, AK 99503 Alaskans with disabilities in a variety of practice areas, including special
(307 565-1002 education, Medicaid benefits, and employment. Based on our nearly 36 years of
FAX (907) 565-1000 experience, we enthusiastically support the goal of HB 88, which is to remove
1-800-478-1234 « . . .
winw.dlok.org fron} Algska statutes the phrase mental.reta‘r(.ie.xtlon and its variants, and replace
it with “intellectual and developmental disabilities.”

In her Sponsor Statement, Representative Millett correctly notes that what began
as a clinical term has morphed into a “derogatory term that is sometimes used to
degrade and insult people with intellectual disabilities.” The brother of the young
woman behind Rosa’s Law, while testifying before the Maryland General
Assembly, stated:

What you call my sister is how you will treat her. If you believe
she’s ‘retarded,’ it invites taunting, stigma. It invites bullying, and
it also invites the slammed doors of being treated with respect and

dignity.

Words matter, Alaskans with intellectual and developmental disabilities deserve
to be treated with respect and dignity and we look to the House Health and Social
Services Committee to lead the way toward this positive change. HB 88 is a
significant step in the direction of including all individuals in the community we
call Alaska.
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